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Mr. John Durkan 

On behalf of Anglo Beef Processors Ireland Unlimited Company 
 
 
 

02 November 2022      Reg. No.: P0040-03 

 

Further Notice under the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, in respect 

of an Agency Initiated licence review for an installation located at Anglo Beef Processors 

Ireland Unlimited Company t/a ABP Proteins Waterford, Christendom, Ferrybank, Waterford 

 

Dear Mr. Durkan,  

I refer to the EPA’s notice of 8th December 2020 requesting information in respect of the 

Agency Initiated Licence Review and to the reminder letters of 6th January 2022, 16th May, 

2022 and 21st September 2022.  

I am to advise that in accordance with the provisions of Section 90(7) of the EPA Act 1992 as 

amended, the following information, requested on 8th December 2020, remains 

outstanding: 

1.    Provide the quantity of each type of animal by-products, as set out in the European   

Waste List established by decision 2000/532/EC, processed on site during 2019 and 

2020. (Regulation (9)(2)(i)) 

2.   Provide a letter from ABP Ireland Limited, Waterford, Reg. No P0205-02, confirming 

that the WWTP is suitably constructed to cater for the anticipated reduction in 

wastewater volume/increase in emission limit values (to also include Condensate 

ELV and Condensate daily flow figure) and that this will not negatively impact the 

operation and/or performance of the WWTP. (Regulation (9)(2)(k)) 

3.    Update an assessment of the impact of emissions to air (to include NOX, SOX, 

particulates, NH3, odour and TVOC) from the installation (incl. main emissions from 

boilers and thermal oxidiser) supported by an air dispersion model having regard to 

‘Air Dispersion Modelling from Industrial installations Guidance Note (AG4)’ (EPA). 

Provide evidence that the annual critical level for the protection of vegetation and 

natural ecosystems for NOX will not be exceeded. Assess the impact of ammonia and 

nitrogen deposition and provide evidence that there will be no impacts from 

ammonia and nitrogen emissions from the installation on European sites. Assess the 

predicted compliance with the odour standard 1.5 OUE/m3 as a 98th%ile of hourly 



 

 

averages at the worst-case sensitive receptor, in accordance with the Agency’s 

guidance document AG9. (Regulation (9)(2)(k)) 

 

Your response to this request is to be submitted via EDEN. Guidance on how to use this 

portal is available on the EPA website at Search Results | Environmental Protection Agency 

(epa.ie). 

 

It should be noted that where there is failure to comply with the above requirements 

within two weeks of this notice, the EPA may proceed with its consideration of this 

application in the absence of the information requested. 

 

Your prompt attention to this matter is requested. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 – 9160600 
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